Ry
City of New Market
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING
Thursday, January 05, 2017

= Meeting called to order by Mayor Frank Sefrit at 7 pm.
Present; Jim Radke, Paul Gruber, Gary Reeve, Charles Hobbick, and Bob Riddle.
Absent: none
Also present:  Mayor Frank Sefrit, City Superintendent Mark Hargis, City Clerk Angie Tracy, and City Attorney Jim Varley

Motion to approve the agenda made by Bob Riddle, seconded by Gary Reeve, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion
carried.

Motion to approve the City Minutes from the December 2016 Council Meeting was made by Charles Hobbick,
seconded by Paul Gruber, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Motion to approve the City's, Museum's, and the Mighty Wash bills for the month of December 2016 was
made by Jim Radke, seconded by Charles Hobbick, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Fire Chief Jason Strough was not in attendance and therefore no report from the Fire Department.
City Attorney Jim Varley did not have any new information for the Council.

City Superintendent Mark Hargis will be fixing electric outlets in the Fire Station.

City Clerk Angie Tracy reported that Kate Meyers will be offering three options to the Council for creating a
City of New Market Website. Council reviewed the Clerk's Financial Report and discussed possible
upcoming improvements for the Community Center Building.

Floor was opened for Old Business.
City Attorney Varley will check to see whether a resolution is required for approving the Saw Mill Liquor
License that was approved in Oct 2016 by majority vote.

‘ Mayor Sefrit reported that interest rates were very comparable for the proposed Main Street resurfacing. Superintendent
Hargis will be contacting Black Top Services to put the City on the schedule for Spring 2017.

Floor was opened for New Business.

A motion to approve the new Southwest Regional Water District contract was made by Paul Gruber, seconded by
Charles Hobbick, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Clerk Tracy will be getting more information regarding renewing the City's SAM registration that is due March 1, 2017.
City received 3 complaints regarding dogs running loose. City Attorney Varley will start process to notify owners of the
complaints.

Kevin Woldruff submitted a building permit request for a car port at 205 Main St. A motion to approve the building permit
request was made by Bob Riddle, seconded by Gary Reeve, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

A motion to approve Resolution # 2017-01 to renew the City's SICOG membership was made by Bob Riddle, seconded
by Jim Radke, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Council voted on their pick of the nominees for Community Board Member of the lowa Rural Water Association.

Next regular council meeting will be Thursday, February 9, 2017 at 7 pm.
Motion to adjourn meeting by Bob Rigffle, seconded by Charles Hobbick, 5 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.
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